
GDPR notification – Master Degree survey 
 

In view of the favourable opinion handed down by the French the National Council for Statistical 
Information (CNIS), this survey is recognised as serving the general interest and being of high 
statistical quality. It is therefore mandatory, in accordance with the French Act No. 51-711 of 7 June 
1951 concerning the legal obligation, coordination and confidentiality in the field of statistics. The survey 
has obtained the official approval (reference No.2022A082RE) of the French Ministry of the Economy, 
Finance and Recovery, and is valid for the 2022 - 2023 school year - Decree published on 13 December 
2020  

The answers to this questionnaire are protected by the rules of statistical confidentiality and are intended 
for use by Toulouse Capitole University and the French Ministry of Higher Education and Research. For 
the purposes of the survey, the answers to this questionnaire, as well as the data obtained by matching, 
will be kept for a period of 5 years from the end of the collection process. After this period of time, the 
data will be archived. Access to and use of these data will be strictly controlled and limited to statistical, 
scientific or historical research, at all times.  

This survey is governed by the provisions of the General Data Protection Regulation 2016/679 of 27 
April 2016 (GDPR), and the French data Protection Act No 78-17 of 6 January 1978.  

Toulouse Capitole University (Toulouse Capitole University, 2 rue du doyen Gabriel Marty, 31042 
Toulouse cedex, France) and the Archives de France (in accordance with the provisions of article L. 
212-4 of the French Heritage Code) are the sole recipients of the data. The data will be kept by the 
producing department for 5 years. 

Respondents may exercise their right to access, rectify, erase, or limit the processing of their data during 
the retention period set out for identification data. You may exercise these rights by contacting the 
Manager of the Toulouse Capitole University Observatory at the following address: ofip@ut-capitole.fr. 
If you have any questions about the processing of your data, you may contact the Data Protection Officer 
of the French Ministry of Higher Education and Research at dpd@education.gouv.fr. You may also 
send a claim to the CNIL (French Data Protection Agency), if you feel it necessary. 
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